
District Family Honors  
Marlboro “First Lady & Gentleman”
Mary Elizabeth & Harold Devies Memorial Scholarship Established
Harold (Bud) Devies and Mary Elizabeth (Betty) 
Devies both graduated from Marlboro High School 
in 1939. Bud lived to be 93 years old and Betty lived 
to be 96. Betty was Salutatorian of her class and 
Harold was their class president. 

Betty graduated from the Aultman School of Nursing in 
1943 and worked as a registered Nurse with Alliance 
City Hospital. Bud was a staff sergeant with 
the United States Army Air Corps and 
served in Panama during WWII. Betty 
served as a charge nurse with the 
Army Nurse Corp during World 
War II in both the United States 
and the European Theater. While 
serving in the military Betty loved 
to dance. She and Bud were 
married May 31, 1946 until his 
death in 2015. When her three 
children wondered why they had 
never seen their parents dance, 
Betty said “We did. We did the night-
time rock the babies dance.”

Betty worked at Alliance City Hospital after the war, 
but when she had children she was determined to be 
a stay-at-home mom, later working only weekends. 
Her children, daughters Aleda and Bonnie and son 
Leslee, remember getting up on Saturday and watch 
cartoons with their dad, until time for Mom to come 
home. Then the kids would scramble to get dressed, 
clean up the house and do dishes before she got 
home. Bud usually managed to work up a sweat 
and look like he’d been working all day. Church was 
an important part of Bud and Betty’s life, and their 
Sunday school class was very special to them. They 

raised their families together, celebrated successes 
and mourned losses together for a lifetime. 

Betty was a faithful friend and a nurse to all. People 
in the community would often stop by her home and 
she would help and administer their medications. 
She was an amateur historian and prolific writer. 
With her manual typewriter she authored two books, 

Marlboro My Home Town and A Nurse’s 
Letters Home. When living at Canton 

Christian Home she belonged to their 
writing group. Bud was a member 

of the Marlboro Volunteers and 
an avid bowler. He was a plant 
supervisor with Columbia Gas, 
retiring in 1983 after 43 years of 
service. 

Bud and Betty were members of 
Marlboro Christian Church. Betty 

served as a Women’s Guild member 
of the Aultman Alumni 50 Year Club, 

AARP Chapter 3932, Jane Bain Chapter 
of the DAR, Marlboro Township Historical 

Society, Marlington Senior Citizens, Marlington 
Alumni Association, and Marlington Memorial Day 
Association. The couple were honored to ride in the 
Marlboro Memorial Day Parade with the Marlboro 
Volunteers for many years. Bud and Betty will be 
remembered most for caring about their family, 
church, and community. According to her daughter, 
“Marlboro was as important to them as we were!”

This scholarship will support students with an 
interest in nursing or medicine and will forever honor 
the Devies’ commitment to their community. 
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Banquet Celebrates Past, Future
By Vondea (Bohaychyk) Sheaffer (’76) President
For nearly thirty years, the MAA has hosted an 
annual banquet with only two official purposes 
in mind: recognize and honor our most recent 
Outstanding Alumni Award recipient, and award 
scholarship to deserving graduates. Those are 

lofty and valuable purposes. Over the years, however, I’ve watched 
the banquet come to provide something else. 
Something rich and meaningful. Something 
surprising and wonderful. 
With each new scholarship, we bring a 
family’s story of love and hope, of honor and 
perseverance, to the community. We share 
each family’s legacy. 
As part of the evening, students receive 
their financial award and the personal story 
of the scholarship is shared. Some awards, 
established after a difficult loss, are very 
emotional. Other awards were created to 
honor the memory of amazing teachers or 
cherished parents. They’re celebratory. Whatever 
the reason, whatever the motivation, each 
scholarship becomes part of the rich history of 
our district. Each award is a permanent legacy 
honoring an individual, family, or class. 
In 1989, the MAA awarded two scholarships 
totaling $200. By 1997 we were able to award 
four scholarships, totaling $6,000, and by 2001 
we provided seventeen awards totaling $14,000. 
Each new scholarship 
telling another story of 
someone special. If you 
were in the audience 
this past spring, you 
know that as forty-five 
scholarships, totaling 
$76,000 were awarded, 
you also learned 
about the people, the 
businesses and the 
history of our district. 
You can’t live forever. 
Neither can I. But, with 
a permanently endowed scholarship, you can get a whole lot closer. If you want to come away with a 
full heart and a better understanding of our community, come to the banquet next April. It’s worth it. If 
you want to live forever, call me about establishing a scholarship. It’s your legacy of good. 
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Above: Larry (‘67) 
Hoover & Bonnie 
(Devies) (‘71) Hoover
Left: Mary Louise 
(Anstine) Bixler (‘58) 
& Gerald Bixler (‘56) 

Above: L to R - Mar-
tha (Dickerhoof) 
Palmer (‘77), Caro-
lyn Gabric & Lee 
Gabric (‘82)
Left: L to R - Pam 
(Snode) Boone 
(‘69), Rick Snode 
(‘75), Trudy (Snode) 
Porter (‘70), Connie 
(Snode) Flynn (‘66) 
& John Flynn.



Get Involved! 
AMP Up Your Connections!
MAA Launches New Mentoring Program
Are you approaching your college graduation and 
looking for that first job? Are you transitioning 
careers and in search of solid advice? Or are you 
an accomplished professional with a desire to give 
back to your Marlington community?
The Alumni Mentoring Program (AMP) is designed 
to connect new graduates and young alumni to one 
of our experienced graduates who might offer career 
guidance and support. The program is structured 
for 1-1 email and phone-based dialogue. Personal 
contact is optional and entirely up to participants. 
Our goal is to match candidates in chosen career 
fields, but other areas of commonality may include 

geographic location or other strong common 
interests. 
The program is administered by the MAA Mentoring 
Committee. As closely as possible, we’ll match 
candidates based on desired career paths. If we 
are unable to make an exact match, we’ll do our 
best to identify an alum who best fits your needs. 
If you are interested in participating as a Mentee or 
Mentor, go to www.marlingtonalumni.org and click 
on the Mentorship Program tab. Review the policies 
and complete your application. The committee 
reviews applicants twice per month and provides 
matches and feedback as quickly as possible.

Jack Hazen (’58) and longtime Malone University 
cross country coach was recently inducted into 
the US Track and Field Cross Country Coaches 
Association Hall of Fame. 
Hazen, a Malone coach for the past 51 years, 
was recipient of the MAA Outstanding Alumni 
Award in 1998. Under Hazen’s leadership, the 
Malone’s men’s cross-country program qualified 
for the national meet every year during the 

institution’s time in the National Association of 
Intercollegiate Athletics (NAIA), never losing a 
conference/district meet from 1968 to 2010 – a 
43 year streak unmatched in collegiate sports.  
Author of several textbooks on coaching, Hazen 
has served in numerous international coaching 
roles.  Most recently, he served as assistant 
coach for the USA Track and Field Team at 
the 2012 London Olympic Games where he 
worked with Team USA’s distance runners.  
Other international appointments include Head 
Manager for the 1999 Junior Pan American Track 
& Field Team, twice serving as the U.S. Coach for 
men’s cross country at the World Championships 
in Boston and Capetown, South Africa, and 
assistant coach for the U.S. World Championship 
meet in Helsinki, Finland in 2005.  Jack has 
coached two Olympians and served on the Track 
and Field Competition Management Team at the 
1996 Atlanta Olympics.
Congratulations, Jack. for your many years of 
positive influence on young athletes!

Where Are They Now? 
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Golf Outing Raises Funds, Spirits
On Friday, July 22, the Marlington Alumni 
Association (MAA) hosted its 2018 golf outing 
at Tannenhauf Golf Course. This marked the 
22nd year of the annual event, the biggest of the 
organization’s fundraisers. Over $13,500 was 
raised through sponsorships and 32 teams of 4 
golfers.

As always, participants enjoyed breakfast, a great 
round of golf, and a steak dinner. Door prizes were 
awarded for every player, a yearly highlight, as well 
as prizes for contest winners. Lavery Automotive 
sponsored their annual contest at hole #11, 
giving golfers the opportunity to win a Chevrolet 
Cruze with a hole-in-one. To date, no one has yet 
accomplished the feat.

The first-place team, with a score of -16, was Josh 
Frase (’02), Jeff Frase (’80), Zach Keller, and Jon 
Clark. Second place, with a score of -15, was John 
Oyster (’90), Shawn Dillon (’88), Dave Mazzei (’84) 
and Joe Knoll (’84). The third-place finishers with a 

score of -14 was the Marlington High School team 
sponsored by the Don Krabill family consisting of 
members Austin Williamson, Augie Warner (’18), 
Bella Warner and Erica Headley.

Our second annual “Crazy Outfit” contest 
winners were team JC Masonry Construction: 
Jeni Menigay, Lynn (Ermlich) Francis (’78), Amy 
Swisher and Carole Sutton. The first Eagle on hole 
#5 winner was Jim Elmerick, for which he won a 
chest freezer from Grove Appliance TV & Audio. 
A putting contest was added this year for the first 
time and the two hole-in-one winners, John Oyster 
and Ben Jackson, each received $100.

This successful event was organized by the MAA’s 
Golf Committee members Emily (Wallace) Deack 
(’08), Laurie (Santschi) Gemberling (’77), Kevin 
Krabill (’86), Bill Liber (’65), Martha (Dickerhoof) 
Palmer (’77), Jerry Peterson (’68) and Kent Walter 
(’70). Next year’s event is scheduled for July 19, 
2019!

MAA golf outing Crazy Outfit winners:   
JC Masonry Construction; Jeni Menegay, Lynn 
(Ermlich) Francis (’78), Amy Swisher and Carole 
Sutton

Congratulations MAA golf winners: Josh 
Frase (’02), Jeff Frase (’80), Zach Keller and 
Jon Clark. 

Save the date MAA 2019 Golf Outing 
Friday, July 19, 2019

4AGE 2 • FALL 2018



Thank You to Our Golf Sponsors 
The MAA appreciates the support of golfers as well as many generous individuals and businesses.
Diamond Sponsor
K. Palmer Insurance and Financial 

Services - Hunter Palmer (’11)

Gold Sponsors
Compass System and Sales
Bill Liber (’65)
Don Krabill Family - Kevin Krabill 

(’86), David Krabill (’88), and Kristy 
(Krabill) Schillig (’94)

Fisher Power and Electric - Jeff 
Fisher (’93)

JC Masonry Construction
Mac LTT Inc. - James Maiorana 

(’83)
Quickdraft Inc.
Robertson Heating Supply - Scott 

Robertson (’80)
Rockledge Animal Clinic - Gregg 

Shinn (’66)
Royer Farms Inc. - Dan (’79), Joel 

(’81), Dustin (’06), Tyler (’10)
Sable Creek Golf Course - Robert 

and Mary (Berger) Frase (’59), Jeff 
(’80), Scott (’82), Tim Umberger 
(’82), David (’84), Dan (’85), and 
Theresa (Frase) Headley (’86)

Salem Republic Rubber Co. - Drew 
Ney (’68)

Sarchione Chevrolet
Tom and Mary Swartz (’66)

Hole Sponsors
A.A. Hammersmith Insurance Inc.
Alliance Ventures
Allstate – Durica Insurance
Attorney Joyce Lamb (’83) 

and Attorney John Morris
Barbara Santschi
Blasiman Fire Equipment - Ron 

Blasiman (’79) and Lynette 
(Weinert) Blasiman (’79)

Bonfert Glass
Brett (’65) and Jane (Vaughn) 

Shinn (’65)
Buckeye Packaging Co. - Don 

Prather (’52) and Doug Prather 
(’72)

Cassady-Turkle-Christian Inc.
Cope Farm Equipment Inc.
Davidson Well Drilling - Mike 

Davidson (’82) and Craig Davidson 
(’86)

DeHoff’s Floral, Garden, Lawn - 
Seth DeHoff (’98)

Dennis (’76) and Vondea 
(Bohaychyk) Sheaffer (’76)

Durica and Associates Insurance 
and Financial

Evan and Suzanne Morris Family
Evanich Accounting and Tax LLC
Frank and Annette Carozzi
George and Linda Pilla
Haidet Tax LLC
Hill’s Heating and Cooling
Kelly (’76) and Martha (Dickerhoof) 

Palmer (’77)
Kennedy Bar B Que - Ernie (’64) 

and Patricia (Baughman) Schott 
(’64)

Kent (’70) and Mary Walter
Maize Valley Farm Market 

Michelle (Vaughan) Bakan (’81)
Marlboro Manufacturing - 
Marlboro Supply Inc. - Scott 

Schwinn (’83) and Marcie (Frank) 
Schwinn (’83)

Marlington Alumni Associaton 
Board Members 

On the Spot Cleaners and 
Restoration 

Pauli Electric Inc. - Mike Pauli (’68)
Quality Oil and Gas - Tim Lanzer 

(’65) 
Rain Man Construction - Bruce 

Dickerhoof (’80) and Brad 
Dickerhoof (’80)

Strouble Water Hauling - Carl 
Strouble (’81)

Taggarts Ice Cream Parlor - 
Ernie Schott (’64) and Patricia 
(Baughman) Schott (’64)

Thomas Insurance Services
Traps Sports Center - Dave 

Traphagan (’65)
Van Nostran Young and 

Associates
Wally Armour
Washington Ruritans
West Main Veterinary Clinic
We’re Rolling Pretzel Co. - Kevin 

Krabill (’86)
 White Physical Therapy

Door Prize Donors 
Applebee’s
Bill Liber (’65)
Blasiman Fire Equipment - Ron 

Blasiman (’79) and Lynette 
(Weinert) Blasiman (’79)

Blue Fig
Bob Evans
Class of ’77
College Inn
Comfort Inn
Concord Therapy Group
Doug’s Classic 57
EmbroidMe
Get Go
Grinders Above and Beyond
Hartville Hardware and Lumber
Hot Pots
Huntington National Bank
K. Palmer Insurance and Financial 

Services - Hunter Palmer (’11)
Laurie (Santschi) Gemberling (’77)
Mary (Lamb) Biller (’77)
Orange Leaf
Papa John’s
Pizza BOGO
Pizza Hut
Pleasant View Golf Course - 

Donnie Orwick (’73)
Sheetz
Starbucks
Tannenhauf Golf Course
Texas Roadhouse
Tom and Mary Swartz (’66)
We’re Rolling Pretzels - Kevin 

Krabill (’86)
Wet Paws Dog Spa - Trish (Gross) 

Wagner (’92) 
YMCA of Alliance
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2018 Outstanding Alumni Honored
The 2018 MAA Outstanding Alumni award recipient 
is SMSgt Frederick L. Elsass, who enlisted in 
the United States Air Force in January 1962. After 
basic training and aircraft 
maintenance training, 
he was assigned to 
Travis Air Force Base 
in California to maintain 
the C-124 aircraft. Fred 
served in Vietnam for a 
year and then returned 
to the states, assigned 
to Lockbourne Air Force 
Base, now known 
as Rickenbacker, at 
Columbus, Ohio. 

In January 1972, Fred 
was assigned to Strategic 
Air Command Dyess Air 
Force Base at Abilene, 
Texas and remained 
there for seven years. 
During that time, he 
was promoted to Master 
Sergeant. He moved from 
there to RAF Fairford, 
England in July 1979 where he was responsible 
for developing a training program. His efforts were 
recognized by an excellent rating by the Strategic Air 
Command Inspector General. This is where he met 
his wife, Jill.

In 1980 he returned to Dyess Air Force Base 
and was promoted to Senior Master Sergeant 
responsible for the health, welfare, morale and 
discipline of all the enlisted personnel in the 
squadron and chief adviser to the squadron 
commander concerning the enlisted force.

Fred’s knowledge and experience in opening 
the base at RAF Fairford gave him the next 
opportunity to take part in opening a similar base 
at RAF Greenham Common which was to house 
Ground Launched Cruise Missiles (GLCM) with 
nuclear capability. He arrived in January 1983 and 
became the First Sergeant of the Security Police 
Group who was to guard the nuclear missiles. It 

was to grow to a unit of 375 enlisted personnel. 
This brand-new unit was activated in January 1984 
and received an outstanding rating from NATO. 

Fred was identified as 
the leader of the best 
group of First Sergeants 
in the Command. The 
Cruise Missile program 
was the tip of the spear 
and had a strong hand 
in causing the Soviet 
Union to crumble.

Returning home in 1985 
Fred was once again 
assigned to Dyess 
Air Force Base and 
returned to the duty of 
Training Superintendent 
for the brand-new 
B-1B bomber. He was 
responsible for the 
training and qualification 
for more than 900 
technicians and about 
50 career fields One year 
later the unit received an 

outstanding rating from the Strategic Air Command 
Inspector General Operational Readiness Team. 

After 27 years, one month and 21 days Fred retired 
on his birthday, March 1, 1989. His decorations 
include but are not limited to, two Meritorious 
Service Medals, four Air Force Commendation 
Medals and nine Air Force Good Conduct Medals.

At the MAA’s banquet, Rich Desrosiers, Executive 
Editor of the Canton Repository, introduced Fred, 
highlighting his service in the Air Force as well 
as his community philanthropy.In his remarks 
to those in attendance, Mr. Elsass said “The Air 
Force afforded me my greatest opportunities.” He 
listed “three really smart things” he has done in 
his life which include quitting smoking, joining the 
Air Force, and marrying Jill. He cited Marlington 
teacher and founder of the Marlington Alumni 
Association, Eleanor Ramser, and his father as 
his role models. 
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Outstanding Alumni
1989  

Betty (Umberger) Devies (’39)  
James Hastings (’53) 	

1990
Gwen (Burdick) Liverett (’69) 
Dr. Kirby Sweitzer (’77) 	

1991
Nadine (Davis) Donachy (’49)  
Luke Witte (’69) 

1992
Gerald Bowman (’53) 
Don McAlister (’44)	

1993
William Liber (’65)   
Marvin Lare (’52) 	

1994
Ray Sluss (’44)  

1995 	
Dale Baugh (’68)  

1996  
No Honoree 

1997 
Dr. Thomas Robinson (’68) 

1998 	
Jack Hazen (’58)  

1999 	
Robert Haines (’45)   
Jack Chenevey (’65) 	

2000
Neil Franks (’54) 
Don Prather (’52) 

2001
Annabelle (Bloss) Bohaychyk (’54) 
William Patton (’54) 

2002	
Dr. Robert Devies (’64) 
Eva (Richards) Higgins (’46) 

2003
Henry Sweitzer (’53) 
Dale McGirr (’66) 

2004
Toni Middleton (’67) 
John Hagan (’73) 

2005
Nancy (Roher) Breit (’52 
Leonard Kyle (’36) 
Scott Robertson (’80) 

2006
Gregory Burke (’74) 
Jerry Pererson (’68) 

2007
Gerald Bixler (’56) 
Marsha (Rinehart) 
Graham (’70) 
Sue Mani (’70) 

2008
Jenny Hoover (’72)   
Rose (Moulin) Kuceyeski (’67)

2009
Dana Bauer (’83) 
Kay Vaughan (’55) 
Diane Wellman-Gordon (’73)

2010
Gordon Knisley (’45) 

2011 
Dorsey Ney (’74)  
Dr. Leslee Devies (’75)

2012
Wally Gumm (’63) 

2013
Lee Ann (Williams) Stephens (’80)

2014
Ray Hall (’80)

2015
Vondea (Bohaychyk) Sheaffer (’76)

2016
Carey (Wurgler) Smith (’81)

2017
Glen Lair (’76)

2018
SMSgt Frederick L. Elsass (’59)

Do you know a Marlington 
Alumnus Deserving of 
Recognition?

Nominate 
Outstanding 
Alumni
The Outstanding Alumni 
Award is the highest honor 
given to a Marlington 
alumni. We are privileged to 
give careful consideration 
to all nominations. Please 
send a 1-2 page letter 
of nomination to explain 
why this person should be 
considered an Outstanding 
Alumni. 

Include additional letter(s) 
of support (non-family 
members) to provide a 
better understanding of the 
nominee’s accomplishments, 
community involvement or 
assistance to Marlington, 
family information, other 
awards or recognition, 
newspaper clippings and/or 
photos. 

Complete the form on our 
website at marlingtonalumni.
org/nomination-form or send 
inquires or nominations 
to marlingtonalumni@
yahoo.com or PO Box 
6001, Alliance, OH 44601. 
We regret incomplete 
nominations cannot be 
considered.
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The MAA gratefully acknowledges 
those alumni, friends and 
families who are committed to 
funding scholarships, academic 
assistance and student programs. 
The following gifts were 
received from January 1, 
2017-December 31, 2017. 
 
Victory Bell 
Donations totaling $5,000 or more
William Patton (’54)
Mary (Carr) Petrich (’52)

DUKE 
Donations totaling $1,000-$4,999 
• Mike (’82) & Jill (Shade) (’84) 

Anstine
• Carl (’66) & Gloria Battershell 
• Mike & Jill Burke
• Frank (’83) & Annette Carozzi 
• Cassaday-Turkle-Christian 

Funeral & Cremation Services
• Dawson Cunningham (’64)
• SMSgt Frederick (’59) & Jill 

Elsass
• Jason Hall (’89)
• Haubert Insurance Agency 
• Michael (’73) & Diane (Byers) 

(’73) Hoover
• Glen (’76) & Christine Lair 
• Lavery Automobile Sales & 

Service
• Bill (’65) & Melinda Liber
• Tim (’90) & Dr. Elizabeth 

(Draper) (’90) Muckley
• John Oyster (’90)
• K. Palmer Insurance and 

Financial Services
• Scott (’80) & Cheryl Robertson
• Dr. Tom (’68) & Karen (Werstler) 

(’69) Robinson 
• Patrick (’66) & Kathy Ryan
• Dennis (’76) & Vondea 

(Bohaychyk) (’76) Sheaffer 
• Sherwin-Williams (Matching 

Gift)/Tim Muckley (’90)
• Gregg Shinn, DVM (‘66)
• The James Swartz (’70) Estate

• Tom (’66) & Mary (Albright) (’66) 
Swartz

• Robert & Deborah White 

DUCHESS 
Donations totaling $500-$999
• John (’65) & Cindy (Kimes) (’68) 

Battershell
• Gerald (’56) & Mary Louise 

(Anstine) (’58) Bixler 
• Compass Systems
• Consumers National Bank
• Copeco, Inc.
• Fisher Power & Electric Co.
• Marsha (Rinehart) Graham (’70)
• Hagan Heating/Hagan for State 

Representative
• MAC LTT, Inc.
• Carol (Stermer) McGirr (’59)
• Michele (Riley) (’87) Ohmer & 

Family
• Pauli Electric
• Donald (’52) & Doug (’72) 

Prather
• Quickdraft, Inc.
• Gorman & Crystal (Bohaychyk) 

(’79) Rasmussen
• Karen Rinehart (’65)
• Robertson Heating, Inc.
• Rockledge Animal Clinic
• Royer Farms, Inc.
• Sable Creek Golf Course
• Linda (Rinehart) Stout (’68)
• Dr. Kirby (’77) & Janice Sweitzer
• John (Jet) (’66) & Teresa 

Thomas

KNIGHT 
Donations totaling $100-$499
• Don (’64) & JoAnn (Robart) (’64) 

Albright
• Alliance Ventures
• American Legion Post 548
• Charles (’66) & Beverly (Burden) 

(’67) Anderson
• Dale Baker (’66)
• Dale Baugh (’68)
• Blasiman Fire Equipment 
• Robert (’51) & Sharon (Greek) 

(’53) Bloss

• The Boeing Company (Matching 
Gift)/Oyln Boyle (’71)

• Bonfert Glass Co.
• Friends of the Boyle Family
• Olyn Boyle (’71)
• Kim (Bichsel) Bradley (’77)
• Buckeye Packaging
• John (’68) & Sue (Myers) (’68) 

Burkey
• Barbara Bussard
• Joshua Cochran (’98)
• Cope Farm Equipment
• Douglas Cunningham, DVM 

(’66)
• Davidson Water Well Drilling
• Betty Davis
• Deerfield Farms Services
• DeHoff’s Flowers, Greenhouse 

& Landscaping
• Nadine (Davis) Donachy (’49)
• Durica & Associates
• William Eberle (’64)
• Evanich Accounting
• Gary Evanich, DVM 
• John & Connie (Snode) (’66) 

Flynn
• Timothy (’90) & Bonnie Freshly
• Brad Gamble
• Cara (Coveleski) Ganser (’83)
• Matthew (’04) & Jennifer 

(Sheaffer) (’07) Green
• Julie Greiner (’01)
• Wally (’63) & Andrea (Miller) 

(‘63) Gumm
• Haidet’s Tax Service
• Robert (’45) & Dorothy Haines
• Mike Hall (’90)
• Tom Hall (’57)
• A.A. Hammersmith Insurance
• Hartville Hardware
• Hill’s Heating & Cooling
• Mary (Yoder) Hilmer (’53)
• CDR John Kennedy, USN (Ret) 

(’69)
• Major Emil D. Koval, Jr., US 

Army (Ret) (’77) 
• David (’88) & Paige Krabill
• Donald & Vivian Krabill
• Kevin Krabill (’86)
• Tim (’65) & Pat Lanzer

Marlington Alumni Association Recognizes 2017 Generous Donations
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• Rev. Marvin Lare (’52)
• Marilyn (Stauffer) Lauby (’62)
• Denny Lutton (’66)
• Maize Valley Winery
• Marlboro Manufacturing
• Marlboro Supply LLC
• Bruce & Donna McElroy
• Joelle McIlroy (Retired Teacher)
• Donna (Nicol) Meena (’75)
• Evan Morris
• John Morris & Joyce Lamb (’83)
• Robert (’61) & Mary Lou (Biery) 

(’61) Muckley
• NextEra Energy (Matching Gift)/

Robert Reed, Jr. (’81)
• On The Spot Cleaners
• Alan Oyster (’66)
• Mike (’68) & Linda (Hoover) (’68) 

Pauli
• Anthony Perna (’01)
• Sally (Myers) Petrucci (’65)
• Sharon (Moser) Pfister (’86)
• Pfizer Inc. (Matching Gift)/Ryan 

Schneider (’90)
• Richard Pinkerton (’68)
• Bill (’70) & Nancy (Phillips) (’72) 

Prueter
• Ted Purviance (’64)
• Quality Oil & Gas Corp.
• Dr. Larry (’78) & Sue Ann 

(Sweitzer) (’79) Ray
• Roy’s Car Wash
• Salem Republic Rubber
• Sarchione Chevrolet
• Christopher & Kristy (Krabill (‘94) 

Schillig
• Robert & Linda (Retired 

Teacher) Schillig
• Brett (’65) & Jane (Vaughan) 

(’65) Schinn
• Nancy Schwan (Retired 

Teacher)
• John Schleuder Insurance 

Agency
• C. Michael Sheppa (’67) & June 

Stevens
• Ray Sluss (’44) 
• Monica (Egert) Smith (’93)
• Strouble Water Hauling
• Maryanna Sweitzer

• Taggart’s Ice Cream
• Brenda Tantzen
• Beth (Thomas) Toney (’74)
• Traps Sport Center
• Jeanne (Lang) Ullman (’64)
• Howard (’67) & Judy (Coblentz) 

(’73) Vadasz
• Van Nostran Young & 

Associates
• Cathy Wade 
• George Wahl (’60)
• Wally Armour, Inc.
• Kent (’71) & Mary Walter
• Washington Ruritan Club
• Florence, Susan & Scott Weaver 

& Families
• White Physical Therapy
• Mike (’88) & Shannon White
• Dave & Wendy Williams
• Kathy (Thomas) Williams (’69)
• Robin Wright

LADY 
Donations totaling $50-$99
• Anonymous
• Michelle (Vaughan) Bakan (’81)  
• Lloyd & Janice Barker
• Tari (Goegan) Bourgeois (’82)
• Patsy (Ivey) Brenckle (’64)
• Ede Carretta (Retired Teacher)
• Cara (Ganser) Coveleski (’83)
• Wade (’41) & Audrey Fox
• Geoff Frank (’83)
• Cindy (Phillips) Hazelton (’71)
• Karen (Slabaugh) Humphries 

(’83)
• Kiko Country Auction
• Clyde (’68) & Sherry Lepley
• Jeffery Loy (’66)
• Cheryl Mack (’63)
• Bonnie (Petre) Mills (’67)
• Rose Nero (’08)
• Dorothy Ney
• Donald (’52) & Janet (Hamlin) 

(’53) Prather
• Elsie Berdine (Shoemaker) 

Walker (’52)
• Vicki (Russell) Smith (’62)

• Bill Thomas (’71)
• Doc Thomas (’73)
• Tod Thomas (’77)
• Al & Carol Sue (Pontius) (’59) 

Tracy
• Bill (’56) & Carol (Collins) (’56) 

Umberger
• Dallas & Carolyn (Hazen) (’68) 

Wallen
• Phillip (’82) & Erika (Lukens) 

(’89) Yoder 
• Roger Yoho (’48)

EARL 
Donations totaling $25-$49
• Anonymous
• Mike (’77) & Kathy Butcher
• Karen (Koons) Carroll (’65)
• George (’66) & Bonnie 

Cunningham 
• Mary (Umberger) Devies (’39) 
• Ramona Evans
• Jim Fisher (’86)
• Tom Frank (’70)
• Lee (’82) & Carolyn Gabric
• Edgar, Sr. & Sandra Hall
• Dale Herbert
• Glenn Hoiles (’66)
• Selma R. (Umberger) Kennedy
• Paul & Sandra Kilmer
• William Koch (Retired Teacher)
• Joseph & Leann Laure
• Tom & Gwen (Burdick) (’69) 

Liverett
• Joan Lutz (Retired Teacher)
• Fred McClure (’78)
• John & Carla McIntosh
• Kenneth Ogden (’66)
• Denise (Oyster) O’Neal (’71)
• Amber (Fisher) Shaffer (’09)  
• Tammy (Eberling) Tomello (’85)
• Pam (Reiboldt) Valeriano (’82)
• Karen (Schaffer) Vrabec (’89)
• Larry Wilson (’68)

HERALD 
Donations totaling less than $25
• Faye Heim
• Dale Varty (’66)

Marlington Alumni Association Recognizes 2017 Generous Donations
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Alexandra Aguero
The McIntosh Family 
Scholarship 
The University of 
Akron, 
Mechanical 
Engineering 

Bailey Balderson
James and Erma 
Hastings Scholarship
The University of 
Mount Union, 
Broadcasting 
Communications or 
Elementary Education 
Dillon Blake
Class of ’66 Military 
Award 
Air Force, 
Interested in 
Aerospace Propulsion 
 

Morgan Bosley
Gerald P. Burke 
Scholarship 
Youngstown State 
University, 
Nursing  
 

Sophia Bowe
Ford C. Davis 
Scholarship 
The University of 
Pennsylvania, 
Systems Engineering 
 

Robin Campbell
Scott and Cheryl 
Robertson Scholarship
Malone University, 
Sports Management  

Alexander Carlile
The General John 
Churchill, First Duke 
of Marlborough, 
Academic Warrior 
Award 
The University of 
Akron, Biomedical 
Engineering 
Bethany Carr
Richard W. and 
Annabelle Bohaychyk 
Memorial Scholarship 
Stark State College, 
Dental Hygiene 

Hunter Cobb
Lexington Township 
Volunteer Firefighter 
Scholarship in memory 
of Berkley Barker 
Stark State 
University, Paramedic 
Certification and Fire 
science
Karen Coffey
Louise Bingham 
Memorial Scholarship/ 
Harold (Hal) and Ruth 
Sweitzer Scholarship 
Baldwin Wallace, 
Directing and Acting 
 
Nicole Cook
James Krabill 
Memorial Scholarship 
Ohio State University 
(Wooster) ATI, 
Animal Health 

Zachary Dezenzo
Franklin L. (Butch) 
Muniz Baseball 
Scholarship 
The Ohio State 
University, 
Undetermined 

Maria Ellesin
Rita Moulin 
Scholarship 
The University of 
Mount Union,
Business 

Spencer Frase
Wayne and Bertha 
McAlister Family 
Scholarship
The University of 
Akron, Chemical 
Engineering 
and Business 
Management
Luke Grossman
Thomas Hazen 
Memorial Scholarship 
Geneva College, 
Missions and Biblical 
Studies 

Brianna Hoopes 
James Krabill 
Memorial Scholarship 
The University of 
Mount Union, 
Pre-veterinary and 
Biology

Kohl Hughes 
James Krabill 
Memorial Scholarship 
The Ohio State 
University College of 
Veterinary, 
Veterinary Medicine 

Kyla Kackley
Marlington Alumni 
Association 
Scholarship 
Youngstown State 
University, 
Biological Sciences

Madison Knapp
Class of ‘90 
Scholarship 
The University of 
Toledo, 
Political Science 

MAA Awards Student Scholarships
The Marlington Alumni Association (MAA) held its annual banquet and meeting on 
Monday, April 30, 2018 at The Hartville Kitchen, disbursing a record-breaking 
$76,000 in scholarships. MAA President Vondea Sheaffer opened the meeting 
greeting the record number of 304 attendees.
Recipients are listed in alphabetical order by last name, followed by the 
scholarship(s) received, college/university attending and areas of study.
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Brooke Leonard
Marlington Alumni 
Association’s Duke 
Scholarship 
The University of 
Cincinnati, 
Health Sciences

Jordan McConnell 
Elizabeth Albright 
Education Scholarship 
Kent State University, 
Art Education and 
Psychology 

Lettie Mitchell
Frank J. and Anna 
Carozzi Memorial 
Scholarship / 
Marlington Association 
Alumni Scholarship 
Miami University 
(Oxford, OH), 
Accountancy
Jackson Molody
Battershell Family 
Scholarship / Gordon 
A. Eaton Scholarship 
/ James Krabill 
Memorial Scholarship 
Ohio State University 
Agricultural Technical 
Institute, Horticultural 
Sciences
Nicole Montgomery
Teutsch Memorial 
Scholarship 
Bowling Green State 
University, 
Marine Biology 
 

Sam Morrow
Eleanor Ramser 
Scholarship 
The Ohio State 
University, 
Political Science and 
French

Mia Owen
Mary Louise Bixler 
Education Scholarship 
The University 
of Akron, Early 
Childhood Education 

Zoey Peck
Ford C. Davis 
Scholarship 
Ashland University, 
Actuarial Science and 
Finance
 

Garrett Pierce
Robert E. and William 
E. Patton Scholarship 
Ohio University, 
Accounting 
 

Grant Pierce
Richard W. and 
Annabelle Bohaychyk 
Memorial Scholarship 
Malone University or 
Stark State College,
Media Arts and Video 
Editing 
Timothy Pinter
The Pete Moulin 
Scholarship 
The University of 
Mount Union, 
Business 

Briton Polen
Marlington Alumni 
Association 
Scholarship 
The University of 
Akron, Mechanical 
Engineering 

Morgan Stocker
Howard F. and 
Trudy S. Kitzmiller 
Scholarship 
The University of 
Akron, 
Dietetics

Anna Stranger
Kimi Korleski Memorial 
Scholarship 
Kent State University 
Stark, 
Education 

Megan Sylvester
Lee and Carolyn 
Gabric Scholarship 
/ James Krabill 
Memorial Scholarship
The University of 
Akron, Nursing and 
Equine sciences
Krissy Tarter
Class of ’90 
Scholarship 
The University of 
Mount Union,
Biology and Spanish  

Amy Toalston
Cleveland State 
University ,
Pre-medicine 
 
 

Alyssa Viscounte 
Marlington Alumni 
Association 
Scholarship 
Walsh University, 
Pre-medicine
 

Augustine Warner
Scott and Cheryl 
Robertson Scholarship 
Miami (OH) University,
Finance 
 
 

Jakob Warner
Melvin J. Snode 
Memorial Scholarship 
The University of 
Mount Union, 
Nursing 

Britnee Weigand
Barbara Yoder Hall 
Memorial Scholarship 
Duquesne University, 
Multimedia Journalism 
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2018 MAA 
Student 
Scholar 
Sponsors
The following donors graciously 
sponsored one or more Student 
Scholars for the 2018 Annual 
Meeting and Scholarship Banquet
• Randall (’76) & Serena Barker
• Carl (’66) & Gloria Battershell
• Mary (Lamb) (’77) Biller 
• Mike & Jill Burke
• Frank (’83) & Annette Carozzi
• Emily (Wallace) (’08) Deack 
• Frederick (’59) & Jill Elsass
• Lee (’82) & Carolyn Gabric
• Marsha (Rinehart) (’70) Graham 
• Wally (’63) & Andrea (Miller) (’63) 

Gumm
• Hall Public Safety
• Heather (McElroy) (’89) Hall
• Mary (Yoder) (’53) Hilmer
• Karen (Slabaugh) (’83) Humphries
• Bill Koch
• Kevin Krabill (’86)
• Joyce Lamb (’83)
• Clyde (’68) & Sherry Lepley
• Bill (’65) & Melinda Liber
• Tom & Gwen (Burdick) (’69) 

Liverett
• Denny Lutton (’66)
• Robert (’61) & Mary Lou (Biery 

(’61) Muckley
• Bill Patton (’54)
• David (’05) & Katie Prueter
• Dr. Nathan (’05) & Denah Prueter
• Phillip (’05) & Sara Prueter
• Dr. Tom (’68) & Karen (Werstler) 

(’69) Robinson
• Linda Schillig
• Debbie (Reed) (’74) Socotch
• Paul & Pamela (McIntyre) (’66) 

Stump
• Tom (’66) & Mary (Albright) (’66) 

Swartz
• Kay (’55) & Donna (Rohrer) (’55) 

Vaughan
• Karen (Schaffer) (’89) Vrabec
• Berdine (Shoemaker) (’52) Walker
• Diane Wellman-Gordon (’73)
• Mike (’88) & Shannon White

Academics
• Gerald P. Burke Scholarship
• Class Of 1990 Scholarship
• Thomas Hazen Memorial 

Scholarship
• Marlington Alumni Association 

Scholarship
• Marlington Alumni Duke 

Scholarship
• Wayne and Bertha McAlister 

Scholarship
• Pete Moulin Scholarship
• Rita Moulin Scholarship
• Robert E. and William E. Patton 

Scholarship
• Melvin J. Snode Memorial 

Scholarship
• Accounting, Education or 

Finance
• Frank and Anna Carozzi 

Memorial Scholarship
• Agriculture, Horticulture
• Gordon Eaton Scholarship
• Lee and Carolyn Gabric 

Scholarship
• James Krabill Memorial 

Scholarship

Business/Sports
• Scott and Cheryl Robertson 

Scholarship

Education
• Elizabeth Albright Scholarship
• Mary Louise Bixler Education 

Scholarship
• The McIntosh Family 

Scholarship

Foreign Language
• Ramser Scholarship

Music, Art, Fine Arts
• Louise Bingham Memorial 

Scholarship
• Barbara Yoder Hall Memorial 

Scholarship
• Kimi Korleski Memorial 

Scholarship
• Hal and Ruth Sweitzer 

Scholarship

Science, Medicine, 
Engineering
• Hastings Scholarship
• Carol Teutsch Memorial 

Scholarship
• Ford C. Davis Scholarship
• Mary Elizabeth (Betty) and 

Harold (Bud) Devies Memorial 
Scholarship

Sports and Academics
• General John Churchill 

Academic Warrior Award
• Howard F. and Trudy S. 

Kitzmiller Student Athlete Award

Student Athlete
Scholarship
• Franklin L. (Butch) Muniz 

Baseball Scholarship

Tech, Trade, Associates
Programs
• Battershell Family Scholarship
• Richard W. & Annabelle 

Bohaychyk Memorial 
Scholarship

• Lexington Twp. Volunteer Fire 
Department Berkely Barker 
Memorial Scholarship

Scholarships and Awards 
The Marlington Alumni Association is pleased to partner with generous 
alumni and friends to provide academic assistance to deserving 
Marlington seniors. Your gift may be designated to the fund of your 
choice. Each scholarship focuses on specific interests and academic 
pursuits. To learn more about each fund and choose those best 
aligned with your personal goals, go to www.marlingtonalumni.org

PAGE 12 • FALL 2018



• American Legion Post 548
• Charles (’66) & Beverly (Burden) 

(’67) Anderson
• Mike (’82) & Jill (Shade) (’84) 

Anstine
• Dale Baker (’66)
• Patsy (Ivey) Brenckle (’64)
• Cassaday-Turkle-Christian Funeral 

& Cremation Services 
• SMSgt Frederick (‘59) & Jill Elsass 
• Haubert Insurance Agency
• Kiko Country Auction
• Lavery Automotive Sales & Service
• Bill (‘65) & Melinda Liber
• Jeffery Loy (’66)
• Denny Lutton (’66)
• Marlboro Supply
• Kenneth Ogden (’66)
• Scott (’80) & Cheryl Robertson
• Patrick (’66) & Kathy Ryan & Family

Military Service Honored
The following alumni, friends and businesses contributed to the purchase 
of a plaque honoring former Marlington High School students, who gave 
their lives in the service of our country. The plaque now hangs near the 
gymnasium entrance.

• Robert & Linda Schillig
• Dennis (’76) & Vondea (Bohaychyk) 

(’76) Sheaffer
• Brett (’65) & Jane (Vaughn) (’65) 

Shinn
• Gregg Shinn, DVM (’66)
• The James Swartz (’70) Estate 
• Tom (’66) & Mary (Albright) (’66) 

Swartz
• Bill Thomas (’71)
• Doc Thomas (’73)
• John (’66) & Teresa Thomas
• Tod Thomas (’77)
• Beth (Thomas) Toney (’74)
• Howard (’67) & Judy (Coblentz) 

(’73) Vadasz
• Dale Varty (’66)
• Robert & Deborah White
• Kathy (Thomas) Williams (’69) 

On Friday, November 10, the 
Marlington Alumni Association 
(MAA) joined with members of 
the Class of 1966 to honor fallen 
classmates at the annual Marlington 
High School Veterans Day Program. 
While planning their 50th reunion 
two years ago, graduates from the 
Marlington High School Class of ‘66 
recounted the impact of the Vietnam 
War on their class. Like other schools 
in Stark County, their class lost more 
men in military service than any other 
classes. In response, they chose to 
honor those fallen by establishing an 
MAA scholarship in their memory, 
and discussed the merits of a 
permanent recognition plaque to 
honor all fallen Marlington Alumni.
The group approached fellow 
classmates, community leaders 
and businesses and garnered 
support for the bronze memorial. 
Before the memorial was unveiled, 
biographic information about each 
of the Marlington alums who gave 
their lives in military service to our 
country was presented by Tom 
Swartz (’66), John Thomas (’66), 
Deborah White, mother of Ashley 
White, and MAA President, Vondea 
Sheaffer.
In order of presentation: Francis 
Vadas, a 1942 graduate of Marlboro 
High School, was just 21 years 
old when he was killed in France 
during WWII; Alvis Faverty, a 1965 
Marlington High School graduate, 
died August 18, 1968 in Vietnam 
at the age of 21; Denny Wahl, 
graduated in 1966 and was killed 
in Vietnam July 21, 1967; Rome 
Edward (Eddie) Dimmerling, 
graduated in 1966 and died in 
Vietnam at the age of 19 on April 20, 
1968; William (Bill) Harley Prather 
graduated in 1966 and died in 
Vietnam on September 12, 1968; 
Ronald Garrison died January 21, 
1971 in Vietnam; and Ashley White, 

Marlington Honors Veterans
a 2005 graduate died October 22, 
2011 in Afghanistan at the age of 
24. Recognition of Paul Fox (‘38 ) 
has since been added. Paul served 
in the US 7th Army and died in 1945 

in a German POW camp.
The plaque honoring these alums 
will hang in the hallway of the high 
school as a permanent reminder of 
the greatest sacrifice given.
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In Memory
• In memory of Vicki (Barret) 

Herbert
Dale Herbert

• In memory of Gordon Rinehart 
Lloyd & Janice BarkerTari (Goegan) 
Bourgeois (’82) 
Barbara Bussard 
Ede Carretta 
Marsha (Rinehart) Graham (’70) 
Faye Heim 
Paul & Sandra Kilmer 
William Koch  
Joseph & Leann Laure 
Tom & Gwen (Burdick) (’69) Liverett 
Joan Lutz  
Joelle McIlroy  
John & Carla McIntosh 
Robert (’61) & Mary Lou (Biery) (’61) 
Muckley 
Dorothy Ney 
Karen Rinehart (’65) 
Nancy Schwan  
Linda (Rinehart) Stout (’68) 
Dave & Wendy Williams

• In memory of Lois Boyle 
Friends of the Boyle Family

• In memory of Sandra (Kress) 
Haubert (’66) 
Mark Haubert (’66)

• In memory of Elizabeth Albright 
Tom (’66) & Mary (Albright) (’66) 
Swartz 
Don (’64) & JoAnn (Robart) (’64) 
Albright

• In memory of Donald Hall (’58) 
Tom Hall (’57)

• In memory of Barbara Bussard 
Nancy Schwan 

• In memory of Rhonda (Regoli) 
Nixon (’68) 
Mike (’68) & Linda (Hoover) (’68) 
Pauli

• In memory of Eldon Weaver 
Florence, Susan & Scott Weaver & 
Families

• In memory of Henry Sweitzer (’53)
Dr. Larry (’78) & Sue Ann (Sweitzer) 
(’79) Ray 
Dr. Kirby (’77) & Janice Sweitzer 
Maryanna Sweitzer

• In memory of Tom Weibush (’68) 
Larry Wilson (’68)

• In memory of Thomas Hazen
Dallas & Carolyn (Hazen) (’68) 
Wallen

• In memory of Connie (Bradley) 
Voican (’77) 
Kim (Bichsel) Bradley (’77)

• In memory of Ray Nicol (’74)
Donna (Nicol) Meena (’75)

• In memory of Betty Davis
Selma R. (Umberger) Kennedy 
Joelle McIlroy 
Bill (’56) & Carol (Collins) (’56) 
Umberger

• In memory of Janiece McGlone
Karen (Koons) Carroll (’65)

• In memory of Dennis James Wahl 
(’66) 
George Wahl (’60)

• In memory of Carol Teutsch
Jeanne (Lang) Ullman (’64)

• In memory of Evelyn Battershell 
Pam (Reiboldt) Valeriano (’82)

• In memory of Richard & Annabelle 
(Bloss) (Fearon) (’54) Bohaychyk 
Matthew (’04) & Jennifer 
(Bohaychyk) (’07) Green

• In memory of Patricia (Tyler) Lare
Rev. Marvin Lare (’52)

• In memory of Merill Purviance, 
(Faculty ’57-77)
Ted Purviance (’64)

• In memory of Judy (France) 
Chapman (’72)   
Bill (’70) & Nancy (Phillips) (’72) 
Prueter

• In memory of Jeannette (Gerardat) 
Stauffer (’32)    
Marilyn (Stauffer) Lauby (’62)

In Honor
• In honor of the Class of 1980

Anonymous
• In honor of Joyce Lamb (’83)

John Morris
• In honor of Lee-Ann (Williams) 

Stephens, PhD (’80)
Joelle McIlroy (Retired Teacher)

• In honor of Carter Evans, USMC 
(’16)
Ramona Evans

2017 Memorial and Tribute Gifts
Caring alumni, friends and family members remembered and honored the following individuals with gifts to the 
Marlington Alumni Association from January 1, 2017-December 31, 2017.

As of 2018, the MAA has 
awarded a total of $696,450 
to 449 deserving young men 
and women. Your gift to the 
MAA may be used to honor or 
memorialize someone special. 
If you choose, we will notify the 
appropriate person about your 
gift. Please know that while we 
notify the honoree’s family of your 
thoughtfulness, we don’t disclose 
the amount of the gift. If you are 
listing the MAA as a beneficiary 
for a memorial gift and need 

Give to the MAA
language for an obituary, please 
feel welcome to contact us at 
marlingtonalumni@yahoo.com.
Does your company have a 
matching gift program? Complete 
the form available in your HR 
office to multiply your gift. Would 
you like to establish a permanent 
scholarship fund using current 
or estate assets? Please feel 
welcome to contact Vondea 
Sheaffer (330) 697- 4036 or 
vondeasheaffer@gmail.com. for 
more information.
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Elizabeth Albright Education 
Scholarship
• Don (’64) & JoAnn (Robart) (’64) 

Albright
• Cara (Ganser) Coveleski (’83)
• Bill (’70) & Nancy (Phillips) (’72) 

Prueter
• Amber (Fisher) Shaffer (’09)  
• Tom (’66) & Mary (Albright) (’66) 

Swartz
Battershell Family Scholarship
• Carl (’66) & Gloria Battershell 
• John (’65) & Cindy (Kimes) (’68) 

Battershell
• Ramona Evans
• Nancy Schwan 
• Tom (’66) & Mary (Albright) (’66) 

Swartz
• Al & Carol Sue (Pontius) (’59) Tracy
• Pam (Reiboldt) Valeriano (’82)
Mary Louise Bixler Education 
Scholarship
• Mike (’82) & Jill (Shade) (’84) 

Anstine
• Gerald (’56) & Mary Louise 

(Anstine) (’58) Bixler
• Wade (’41) & Audrey Fox
• Karen (Koons) Carroll (’65)
Richard & Annabelle (Bloss
(Fearon) Bohaychyk Scholarship
• Robert (’51) & Sharon (Greek) (’53) 

Bloss
• Matthew (’04) & Jennifer 

(Bohaychyk) (’07) Green
• Gorman & Crystal (Bohaychyk) 

(’79) Rasmussen
• Dennis (’76) & Vondea (Bohaychyk) 

(’76) Sheaffer 
Gerald P. Burke Scholarship
• Mike & Jill Burke
• Glen (’76) & Christine Lair 
Frank & Anna Carozzi Memorial 
Scholarship
• Frank (’83) & Annette Carozzi 
• Cara (Ganser) Coveleski (’83)

Class of 1966 Military Award
• Patrick (’66) & Kathy Ryan
• Tom (’66) & Mary (Albright) (’66) 

Swartz
• Douglas Cunningham, DVM (’66)
• William Eberle (’64)
• Glenn Hoiles (’66)
• CDR John Kennedy, USN (Ret) 

(’69)
• Major Emil D. Koval, Jr., US Army 

(Ret) (’77) 
• Denny Lutton (’66)
• Joelle McIlroy (Retired Teacher)
• Alan Oyster (’66)
• Sally (Myers) Petrucci (’65)
• Bill (’70) & Nancy (Phillips) (’72) 

Prueter
• George Wahl (’60)
Class of 1990 Scholarship
• Betty Davis
• Mike Hall (’90)
• Tim (’90) & Dr. Elizabeth (Draper) 

(’90) Muckley
• Robert (’61) & Mary Lou (Biery) 

(’61) Muckley
• John Oyster (’90)
• Pfizer Inc. (Matching Gift)/Ryan 

Schneider (’90)
• Sherwin-Williams (Matching Gift)/

Tim Muckley (’90)
Ford C. Davis Scholarship
• Nadine (Davis) Donachy (’49)
The Duke Scholarship
• William Patton (’54)
Gordon Eaton Scholarship
• Michele (Riley) (’87) Ohmer & 

Family
• Brenda Tantzen
• Florence, Susan & Scott Weaver & 

Families
• Robin Wright
Thomas Hazen Memorial 
Scholarship
• Rev. Marvin Lare (’52)
• Mary (Carr) Petrich (’52)
• Richard Pinkerton (’68)
• Dallas & Carolyn (Hazen) (’68) 

Wallen

Howard & Trudy Kitzmiller 
Student Athlete Scholarship
• Dale Baugh (’68)
• Roger Yoho (’48)
Kimi Korleski Memorial 
Scholarship
• William Koch (Retired Teacher)
• Rose Nero (’08)
• Anthony Perna (’01)
Lexington Twp. Vol. Firefighters’/
Berkley Barker Scholarship
• Mary (Yoder) Hilmer (’53)
• Cathy Wade 
Pete Moulin Memorial Scholarship
• Tom Frank (’70)
Rita Moulin Memorial Scholarship
• Brad Gamble (’76)
Franklin (Bud) Muniz Baseball 
Scholarship
• Joshua Cochran (’98)
Robert E. & William E. Patton 
Scholarship
• William Patton (’54)
Eleanor Ramser Scholarship
• Cara (Ganser) Coveleski (’83)
• Marsha (Rinehart) Graham (’70)
• Kevin Krabill (’86)
• Tammy (Eberling) Tomello (’85)
Scott & Cheryl Robertson 
Scholarship
• Mike (’88) & Shannon White
Melvin J. Snode Memorial 
Scholarship
• John & Connie (Snode) (’66) Flynn
• Denise (Oyster) O’Neal (’71)
• Bonnie (Petre) Mills (’67)
Carol Teutsch Memorial 
Scholarship
• Anthony Perna (’01)
• Jeanne (Lang) Ullman (’64)
Barbara Yoder-Hall Memorial 
Scholarship
• Jason Hall (’89)
• Karen (Slabaugh) Humphries (’83)
• Bruce & Donna McElroy
• NextEra Energy (Matching Gift)/

Robert Reed, Jr. (’81)

MAA Appreciates Designated Gifts
The MAA welcomes gifts directed to the scholarship fund of your choice. The following gifts were received between 
January 1, 2017- December 31, 2017. 
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Trustees
Officers
• Vondea (Bohaychyk) Sheaffer (’76) 

President
• Michelle (Bakan) Vaughan (’81)*  

Vice President
• Karen (Slabaugh) Humphries (’83) 

Secretary
• Nancy (Phillips) Prueter (’72)  

Treasurer
• William Liber (’65)  

Financial Advisor
TRUSTEES
• Sam Bacon (’54)*
• Frank Carozzi (’83)
• Emily (Wallace) Deack (’08)*
• Jan Essick (’05)*
• Laurie (Santschi) Gemberling (’77)*
• Marsha (Rinehart) Graham (’70)*
• Julie Greiner (’01)*
• Heather (McElroy) Hall (’89)
• Kevin Krabill (’86)
• Clyde Lepley (’68)*
• Cristine (Bryant) Mohr (’82)
• Mary Lou (Biery) Muckley (’61)
• John Oyster (’90)*
• Martha (Dickerhoof) Palmer (’77)
• Lori (Penrod) Reay (’75)
• Dan Tolerton (’75)*
• Karen (Schaffer) Vrabec (’89)
*Denotes Scholarship Committee

Find us at:
Website: Marlingtonalumni.org
Facebook: MarlingtonAlumniAssociation
Email: marlingtonalumni@yahoo.com

If the alumnus listed above is no longer living at this address, or you would prefer to not receive our 
mailings, please contact us at marlingtonalumni@yahoo.com so that we can update our records!


